

MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 5th July 2021.

Present: Chairperson Cllr. Mrs Joanna Scoggins, Cllr Mrs Paula Riley, Cllr Mrs Sheenagh Mudford, Cllr Mr Jon White, Cllr Mr Andrew Woolley
Parish Clerk, Mrs Lesley Fitton.

3 villages attended to provide input into litter on village green and parking.

1	Apologies for absence: Cllr Simon Spencer, Cllr Graham Elliot,
2	Declarations of interest – JS re planning issues
3	Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th June meeting were approved as a correct record.
4	Election new councillor. A Woolley welcomed as new councillor. Acceptance of office and pecuniary interest forms received from JW
5	Planning matters: <ul style="list-style-type: none">● Approval<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ NP/DDD/0221/0161 Demolition of existing utility room and erection of glass corridor● Refusals<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ None● Withdrawn<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ NP/DDD/0621/0601 Manor House farm removal of condition 4● Planning tool<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ The PC have been made aware of a tracking tool for planning applications that can be bought and used on the website, however it was decided that MPC does not have the volume of planning applications to warrant the cost.● Training course<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ LF and JS attended planning training session provided by DALC slides will be made available for those who are interested once received.
6	Finance <ol style="list-style-type: none">1. Payment approvals<ul style="list-style-type: none">● Parish Clerk payment June £173.44 plus £5.10 stamps● £140 for cleaning toilets June● £47.22 water rates● £48 bus shelter clean● £25 for over payment of car parking space2. Payments received.

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● £370 banked across all donation boxes. ● £50 for car parking space (paid double in error see payments) <p>3. Current Bank Statements</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Approved and signed. ● Quarterly reconciliation shared with councillors for approval. ● Note AGAR report on website needs to extend to 23rd July to encompass 14 <u>working</u> days.
7	<p>Risk</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● No changes.
8	<p>Neighbourhood watch scheme</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Nothing new of interest received.
9	<p>Public Toilets</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● A new door hinge needs ordering. ● Raised the possibility of getting sponsorship for toilets. LF to put out notice and to contact those who sponsor Contact Magazine carried forward. ● Signage in place informing people they park there at their own risk.
10	<p>Environmental awareness</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● The safety of the trees next to Fere Mere has been raised and the tree officer at Peak Park has been contacted for advice but nothing received yet. ● Parking on Jack Mere. Large white transit van has been removed. ● Parking in general is an issue and the following was agreed. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Discussion to be held with commercial vehicles collecting children from the school about dangerous parking. ○ New owners at Swallow Barn will be contacted as to parking for holiday lets. ○ Ask local PCSO to come and talk to villagers about options. ○ Check wording on Fere Mere to remove the word free from signage and apps. ● Donation box in library box will be moved to be more visible. ● Rubbish on the Village Green is becoming excessive, and the PC has written to the café and the pub to ask them to provide litter bins for rubbish generated by their customers. Representatives from both attended the meeting to present their perspective and the amount of work that they already do to keep the area clean. This was appreciated by the PC and the PC discussed several options to alleviate this problem not only in the area of the village green but the village in general. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ One option considered was to have a large village bin that excess waste from the bins sited round the village could use, however it was noted that this did present issues such as being used as a general dumping ground, where to site, keeping the bin clean and overall cost. The PC will investigate costs and discuss further at the next meeting. ○ A village waste compaction unit was also discussed but after discussion rejected as difficult to have in a central position for easy use.

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ General request will go out to all villagers to help and “up their game” and it was noted that bags and litter pickers can be provided to anyone who would like one. ○ A letter will be sent to local camp sites asking them to remind campers to take their litter home.
11	<p>Memorial benches</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● PC to develop a policy on siting and maintenance of memorials was briefly discussed but will carry forward for further discussion although PC is potentially interested in church proposal to allow memorial plaques on an outside wall.
12	<p>Date of next meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Whilst there is not usually a meeting in August it was decided to have a brief meeting to provide an update on ongoing issues. The date of the meeting will be 2nd August.
14	<p>Clerk’s report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Parish Council to look through parish register considering need for all footpaths to be registered carried forward as an ongoing action. Ongoing. ● An update was provided by JW on speed awareness issues, and this is ongoing. ● Long term parking of caravan on Church Street to be followed up with regards to parking long term. ● Take forward to next month the planting of a tree to commemorate the Queens Jubilee and follow up with the Pendragon project that presented in June. ● Ask for support from local MP and Councillor to request Hulleys bus service which drives through the village to stop.

The meeting closed at 21.30 pm.

Date of next meeting – **2nd August at 7.00pm in Village Hall.**